Re: Children's Television Act of 1990 and Closed Captioning Quarter 4 (October 1, 2016 – December 31, 2016)

Dear Sir/Madam:

The Fox News Channel and the Fox Business Network (collectively, "Fox News"), as a standard practice, do not format or air any children's programs and/or stories and therefore are in compliance with the Children's Television Act of 1990 and the rules and regulations of the Federal Communications Commission pertaining thereto.

With regard to closed captioning, the FCC holds video programming distributors (as opposed to programmers) responsible for compliance with the closed captioning rules. Accordingly, Fox News is under no obligation to demonstrate that it is in compliance with the closed captioning obligations. However, as a courtesy, Fox News hereby notifies you that Fox News is in compliance with all closed captioning benchmarks, rules, and regulations promulgated by the FCC. Unless we notify you otherwise in writing, you may rely on this certification for Fox News being in compliance with the FCC's' closed captioning requirements that apply in future calendar quarters.

Very truly yours,

FOX NEWS NETWORK, LLC